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ROT? - Roos Opposes Turbines

Over a hundred people crowded into the Memorial Institute on 23rd November. All seats were
taken and many present had to stand at the sides and in the doorway. Most had come to express -
by an overwhelming vote - their opposition to wind turbines.

Alan Bowden, Chairman of the Parish
Council, explained that the meeting
had been arranged to give everyone
the opportunity to raise questions and
voice their opinions.

Guest speaker

He introduced as first speaker Mr
John McWatt, who, at a special public
session of Rimswell Parish Council on
17th November, had impressed all
present by the extent of his research.

The Rimsweli public meeting had
rejected the prospect of wind turbines
by a vote of 19 to 1. A survey in
Rimswell generally revealed that the
public were 5 to | against.

Mr McWatt gave Roos people a vivid
account of his research and his phone
enquiries. He had posed awkward
questions to many agencies, including
Yorkshire Electricity, wind turbine
companies, and Drax Power Station.
His conclusions confirmed many of
the fears of his audience.

National Wind Power

Leslie Helliwell explained that the
special November issue of “The
Rooster” had aimed both to advertise
the meeting and to present as much
information as was currently known.
He had hoped to include data from
National Wind Power. He had ning up
Mr John Ainslie, Development
Manager, who had written a long
letter and also sent some printed
material but it had arrived too late for
inclusion. Mr Helliwell read out the
letter - reported later in this issue.

Public opinion expressed

As people present gave their views the
Parish Clerk, Alan Santos, was kept

busy trying to note each contribution.
The main views expressed are listed
below. National Wind Power would
probably contest many of them. The
list summarises what people said -
not what is vet known to be true.

They said

® Wind turbines are unsightly and
spoil the landscape.

@ Turbines in Roos would be far
higher than Patrington church and
Withernsea lighthouse.

® There would be more turbines in
Roos than anywhere else locally.

® They frighten horses and other
animals.

® Sound from them can carry for
long distances and cause stress.

® They may spoil TV reception.
® The “strobe effect” of sunlight

reflected from their turning blades
gives some people migraines.

® There is a danger from ice thrown
from turning blades.

® Wind turbines are incfficient; they
generate relatively little power.

® We all pay for them by increased
electricity bills.

® Far from saving fossil fuels, their
construction uses a great deal.

® Wind turbines would cause local
house values to plummet.

Those present opposed wind turbines
by an almost unanimous vote.

They also urged Roos Parish Council
to request the East Riding to organise
a Holderness-wide referendum on
wind turbines.

Correction
E of the village, S of Pilmar Lane
There was an error on page 4, column

2, of the November issue of “The
Rooster™.

Under the heading “Development
limits and housing sites” R.Hodgson

and J.Kirkwood were said to have
objected to the Deposit Draft of the
Holderness District-Wide Local Plan.
They were reported as recommending
the inclusion as development land of a
site east of the village and south of
Pilmar Lane.

Mr & Mrs John Kirkwood of Rectory
Road, Roos, wish to make plain that
the reference in East Riding
documents to “J Kirkwood™ must be
an error : Mr Kirkwood has not owned
land in that area for some ten years
and did not lodge the objection
referred to.

Mr & Mrs Kirkwood have an interest
in only one piece of development land
- the small site identified as la. They
have disposed of their other land.

The East Riding document in Withernsea
Library names *J Kirkwood" as one of
the objectors. This is true and checkable.

It was a natural assumption that the
reference was to Mr John Kirkwood of
Rectory Road. Since I am now assured
that the assumption was wrong it is right
to set the record straight.

[ regret that - in good faith - I passed on
a misunderstanding as to the identity of
the objector named as “J.Kirkwood”,

L.Helliwell.
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energy is the supply of electricity in ways which do not
involve the emission of harmful gases (such as carbon
dioxide which is linked to global climate change) and do
not rely on finite resources of fuel.

In this sense, it is part of the move towards a more
sustainable future following the Rio conference and the
Kyoto climate change talks. Recent Ministerial statements
have been increasingly supportive of renewable energy,
including wind energy, and the Government has set
ambitious targets.

There are now some 40 wind farms operating in the UK.
The NFFO contract for Roos is one of 33 such wind farm
proposals in England and Wales granted NFFO contracts in
October of this year.

Proposed Roos Wind Farm

Something over a year ago planning consent was sought for
two anemometer masts in the area to measure wind speeds.
The result of those tests is that we believe the area has a
sufficient wind resource to make a wind farm possible and
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Having said that, of course what matters is that each
individual project needs to be designed with the needs and
requirements of the locality firmly in mind.

I enclose some information (three brochures) on wind
energy and National Wind Power. 1 will give you a call
when I am next in the area. I look forward to meeting you
and other Parish Councillors as our ideas progress and
exploring our ideas with you.

We are employing a consultant of long experience, Dr
Philip Surman, to undertake some local work so you might
well come across him or hear of his activity. I offer myself
as your main point of contact with National Wind Power
but if you ever need to contact Philip Surman his telephone
number is 01423 - 325222

Yours sincerely,

John Ainslie
Manager






